SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

June 21, 2022

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

Willy and Rich completed well testing for the quarterly tests.

Lab test and monthly reports were submitted to the DOE.

17 loads of sludge transported to Sequim plant (14,200 gallons 2.80 %
solids).

Installed new pressure switch for reclaimed water wash-down pump.
Field harvest produced 137 tons of silage.

Bi-yearly maintenance has begun.

WRP received an award from the DOE for outstanding performance in
2021.

Brian passed the Wastewater Test and is now a certified WW Operator 1.

Water Production/Consumption Results

The next water meter read will be the first week July.

The water level in both wells: Lower well 76 ft. Upper well at 15 ft. Water
loss for the Month of May was 21%

Total water production numbers are starting to move up. We are continuing
to look for leaks.



Other

e SWD staff worked on cleaning and mowing upper and lower reservoirs.
Reports are all good.

e SWD staff are staying busy with lawn building maintenance.

e Joe Besson has been here a month and working out great.

e SWOD staff is working on the barn between other projects.

e SWD staff is prepping for the new Highway Lift Station.

e OnlJune 16", Judy attended a Zoom MRSC presentation regarding 2022
Legislative Updates on Public Records and OPMA Bills.

e Brian will be on vacation from July 8th to the 18%.

e Two Water Totes, each with a 275-gallon capacity, have been purchased for
transporting water in case of an emergency.



